
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Michael Fields <michael@scpma.com>

Date: 9/18/2016 4:47:34 PM
Subject: RE: More State Updates

Michael-
 
I am meeting with the Governor on updates. Can you give me a call with what you do know? It will be helpful if I can 
brief her before tomorrow on what might be asked. 803-231-9763
 
Richele
 
Richele K. Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
O:  803-734-8465
C:  803-231-9763
It’s a great day in South Carolina
 
Safe Place SC – www.safeplaceSC.sc.gov
 
 
 
From: Michael Fields [mailto:michael@scpma.com] 

Sent: Sunday, September 18, 2016 4:10 PM

To: Taylor, Richele

Subject: More State Updates
 
Last one for today.  Here are some more updates:
 
Pee Dee - We are ok for right now. Setting up so that we can pull out of Charleston with BP if 
they run out in Charlotte. We are on a tight allocation and will be splitting loads all week to 
keep people wet. I have seen/heard isolated sporadic station outages around our area.  BP 
telling us it will get worse before it gets better and to expect outages at some time or 
another at pretty much every terminal. 
 
Midlands (unbranded) -  We are out in north Augusta. Buying from other water terminal 
sources, much higher priced but wet. My understanding is limited supply may arrive around 
Wednesday. The hangover from this shortage Will be felt for a few weeks I figure. Sure helps 
to have driver hour relief as we are traveling farther to get supply.
 
Midlands (branded) - It is getting worse by the day. Allocations are being cut daily . The have 
missed two shipment cycles already.
 
 
I do have an issue that I will need to email you about tomorrow once I get all the details.  We 
may need your help on it. 
 
Thanks and have a good evening,
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Michael
 


